
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
      
      
      
      
      

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
REF LRLCWIP3 

 
Dear Resident / Proprietor, 

 
RE: LINTHORPE ROAD WALKING AND CYCLING INFRASTRUCTURE FINAL DESIGN  
 
Following previous correspondence, the Council has considered comments received from stakeholders, 
and has been able to adapt the original plans to accommodate some of the suggestions put forward to 
improve the scheme for all.  
 
Summary of changes 
 

 Alterations to the design to reduce the angle of the running cycleway at key junctions and crossing 
points. 

 Buffer provision between carriageway and cycleway (at parking locations) incorporated. 

 Two additional informal pedestrian crossing points accommodated. 

 Creation of five marked disabled spaces on side streets. 

 Alterations to the junction of Granville Road to minimise vehicle speeds and improve safety for all. 

 Two retained Taxi ranks (between 6PM and 8AM) either side of Southfield Road junction. 

 Nine additional car parking spaces have been accommodated on Linthorpe Road 

 Five car parking spaces will be created on Woodlands Road. 

 Proposed housing plans on Amber Street car park have been re-negotiated, the car park will 
remain operational (86 spaces saved). 

 Improvements to the appearance and safety of Amber Street Car Park will be undertaken. 

 Re-introduced bus stops North of Ayresome Road junction  

 On-going investigation in to additional car parking space allocation/access in the area. 

 Surrounding residential streets have the capability to accommodate up to 45 minute parking 
allocations without displaying a ticket/permit. 

 No changes to designated loading spaces 

 In the balance of available space, customer parking provision has been favoured over loading. No 
additional designated loading facilities are to be created, however, the Traffic Regulation Orders in 
place will permit loading from car parking spaces 

 Increased Civil Enforcement Officer patrols of the area to ensure people are not over-utilising the 
space, to improve efficiency and turnover 

 
The final plans can be found on the Council website here: https://www.middlesbrough.gov.uk/linthorperoad  
 
The Council will be in touch once final arrangements have been made regarding working arrangements 
during the construction period, which is hoped to commence in Summer 2021.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

https://www.middlesbrough.gov.uk/linthorperoad

